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Albany, NY - It may sound ironic, but from the moment Senator Terrence Murphy took

office, he championed the idea of term limits for elected officials. He remains a firm believer
that being in office does not entitle a public servant to a lifetime position. To that end,
Senator Murphy has co-sponsored S1229, a reform bill that would put into law eight-year
term limits for leadership positions in the Senate and Assembly. The bill, enacted by Senator

Joseph Griffo, builds upon what is already in place in Senate rules and also limits the
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number of years a legislator can serve as a leader or committee chair.

"No more complacency. We have to have leaders who can remain energetic, creative and
committed, and for that we need term limits," said Senator Murphy. "I have always said that
any public servant that gets too comfortable or thinks they know it all should think about a
new way of serving the public. If the clock is ticking and there is a law saying how long
someone can serve, they are more likely to remain focused on helping the people that got

them elected."

"For years the Senate has adopted voluntary term limits for leaders and committee chairs
because it is an important government reform that promotes accountability and stability,"
said Senate Majority Leader John J. Flanagan. "I am hopeful that the Assembly will join us in

enacting this measure into law."

Senator Griffo said, "New ideas and new perspectives will always inject new energy into our
legislative efforts, and that's why I firmly believe term limits on our leadership positions will
help to fundamentally change the culture of Albany. We already lead by example by
imposing our own rules in the Senate on term limits for leaders and committee chairs, but
my proposed law would go even further by applying these term limits to all leaders in the
full Legislature. If approved, these reforms would give more members in both the Senate and
the Assembly the opportunity to play an active role in the leadership of our governing
bodies. By taking this positive step toward accountability in Albany, I believe we are holding
ourselves to a higher standard and it is my hope that the Assembly will follow our lead in

truly transforming state government for the better."

The bill limits the tenure of the Temporary President of the Senate, Speaker of the Assembly,
and minority leaders of both houses to eight years. Legislative committee chairs would also

be limited to serving no more than eight consecutive years.



The Senate first voluntarily implemented leadership term limits in 2009 as part of the rules
governing the Senate. Adoption of the measure to be acted on today would make them

permanent in law for both the Senate and Assembly.

The bill will be sent to the Assembly, where it is sponsored by Assemblywoman Sandy Galef

(A6109).



